
               APEEE GENERAL MEETING OF 22 JANUARY 2018 
                 
MOTION 2- RESOLUTION RE FINANCIAL TRANSPARENCY –NE Section : 
The General Assembly of the APEEE of Brussels III, meeting on 22 January 2018, 
-              Considering  that the School has started an asbl in order to cover operations outside the 

core pedagogical budget 
-              Considering that this asbl will mix funds for wider school purposes and large-scale projects 

with specific small-scale class-related expenditure (the class piggy banks); 
−             Considering that the operations of this asbl should remain limited to clearly identifiable 

operations with a significant financial risk for which economies of scale exist and which do 
not involve undue administrative and control costs, 

 
Requests the asbl operations to be limited to activities of appropriate scale and scope from the 
perspective of efficiency, effectiveness and accountability, 
Requests the management of the School to provide transparency over the details of incomes and 
expenditures and balance sheet of the said asbl, 
Requests access to the internal rules, records and accounts to ensure accountability, 
Considers that classes that choose to maintain their class-administered class fund have the right to 
do so. 
Requests the APEEE to bring this motion to the attention of the management of the School and to 
follow up as appropriate. 
 
 


